

Silver Creek Irrigation District

SCIDAZ.com

silvercreekid11@gmail.com

Board Meeting Agenda 07/07/26, 5:00PM

1. Call to Order – 5:14
2. Prayer – Ruth
3. Roll Call – Ed, Ross, Kyle, Vance, Greg
4. Call to the Public for items not on the agenda. Individuals may address the Board on any relevant issue for 5 minutes. At the close of the call to the public, Board members may respond to criticism, ask staff to review a matter, or ask that a matter be placed on a future agenda.
5. Approval of June minutes – Greg Motioned, Vance second, All in Favor.
6. Lake Reports and Water Measurements

Daggs	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun	Jul	Aug	Sep	Oct	Nov	Dec
Depth (ft)	27	28.75	30.5	31.25	30.5	29	28					
Leak (gpm)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0					
2025	25	27	28	29.6	29.4	29	28.5	27.75	26	21.75	23.5	25.75
2024	27.5	29.5	31	35	34.25	33	31	29	24.5	20	21	23
Fish Hatchery												
Flow In	522 / 1.4	426 / 1.4	459 / 1.4	552	440 / 1.4	416 / 1.4	430 / 1.4					
Flow Out	NR / NR	NR / NR	NR / NR	618 ?	757 / 3	721 / 3	745 / 3					
Rainbow Springs	499 / 0.54	462 / 0.54	488 / 0.54	377	353 / .44	345 / .44	350 / .44					
Silver Creek Blvd	NR	1.4	1.16	1.2	1.2	1.16	1.18					

7. East Taylor ditch. Keep on minutes. Call from Wyatt. None attended meeting but Wyatt said he represented SCID. Kyle needs help with filling out form. They want identity documents you own the land. Kyle asked for Vance to help with the document. Kyle asked if Mark Hancock has had problem with values but no one has ever complained. Mark said he couldn't cut his hay. No complaints on this ditch that was outstanding. Greg suggested upgrading pumps or electrical systems on the grant. Greg talked with Curly from Holbrook. Asked about right a ways. We have one by Shawn Hancock's place. Vance to get with Holland on Document. All neighbors will need to sign. Kyle will talk with Gus on what it takes to use easement. Need to have a decision maker when set up. Larry Hollands might help us with talking with neighbors. Jared Hatch also.

8. Creek cleaning with Excavator –Kyle wants to get south end of main street at the bear to willow cleaning done for next year in the fall. Get a small machine in there. Also clean up around Jack Standford, Rosales, Shawn Palmer's area. Kyle will find out what Bart Lee would charge with his machine to get it cleared. Might need a helper with him with that kind of machine. Prepare for next year clean up. \$50,000 available.

9. Ortega Lake Zoom Call – Call with Benny. Wants more time before deeding back. He wants to make improvements. Try and enhance Property to get higher evaluation. Talking about 7 years total. Asked about two wells being placed where we would like them or have a say in this process. We only want to maintain the head gate and be able to put water in the lake when we have big floods. Vance will get with Holland on this with legal issues.

10. Water Issues?

- a. GPR – Ross wants to contact the people that made it so he can get trained on how to use it. Ross is going to call the company to get some training on it. Ross called and they are supposed to call him back to set up a training. Ross is hoping to get it sold and buy a snake with a camera from Home Depot. The GPR people said that there's a guy in Texas that might want to buy it. Ross still needs to get ahold of them. [Vance will work on this on 7/7/26.](#)
- b. Need to clean out the concrete things at little Mormon lake – Ross says that there is a pack rat nest inside. He says that we need to get a mini-ex up there to clear it out.
- c. Need to make/repair catwalk at little Mormon lake – Ross has measurements.
- d. Well 1 – We will just need to check on Well 1 at the end of the year. Pumps gets hot. [New used pump from belly button on it. It is running really hot. Need to rebuild motor on other one. Well does not have very many openings. Finns on top are broken off. No invoice from Willis drilling.](#)
- e. Leak on Willow Lane – There is a leak by McCleave's in the middle of the field.
- f. Kyle Baldwin – Water is coming back in the fields thru the drain. Problem was caused by SCID when we raised the dam. Ross suggested a colvert and flap. 12 inch pipe. Vance says just buy the parts, we created the problem. Kyle said he would buy the colvert. Have the 12 inch flap gate and need to get it in. [Kyle has Colvert.](#)
- g. Couple of Inline Valves -One by Don Shuwmay; getting hard to shut up. Already they fixed 3 inline valves this last month. Vance has one more to add; over on Vance's, upper valve. Located by Palmers. Someone ran over it 3x and needs a new stem. Let Vance know when done so he can put Rocks around

it so they can't run over it again. Ross said they would try and put another T post over by Don Shumway's or a Rock. Don Shumway tomorrow and then try to get up by Vance place.

Ross will check on Don 1 more time to make sure all is good.

11. Lake and pumping strategies – open/closed?

Mormon Lake diversion – closed

Mormon Lake outlet – closed

Ortega structure – closed

White Mountain Lake to Mexican – Opened

Schoens – closed

12. Ross Willis, District Foreman report - Snowflake Gardens Shares has been complaining. Water Flow.

13. Ruth Whitney, District secretary report –Outstanding A/R.

a. Kyle Baldwin, Report or instruction to staff -

Ross & Ed to report Major issues so board is aware.

14. Greg Gardner, Report or instruction to staff – None

15. Vance Muder, Report or instruction to staff – None

16. Next Meeting August 4, 2026 at 5:00pm

17. Adjourn – 6:55